DO NOT USE THIS AS YOUR SUBMISSION: THIS IS A LIST OF ADDITIONAL DOT POINTS IF YOU WISH TO PROVIDE MORE INFORMATION.   DO NOT MAKE YOUR SUBMISSION TOO LONG: IF YOU ADD EXTRA POINTS FROM THIS LIST, CHOOSE  JUST TWO OR THREE.  
· The “New Approach” to managing flying foxes seems to be nothing more than an abrogation of responsibility by the State Government for political expedience. The small number of flying-fox roosts that represent a genuine problem for communities do not warrant this radical approach.  
· The discussion document fails to adequately describe the specific “problems” that the policy is intended to address, leaving it open to interpretation and abuse.  It fails to describe how the policy will resolve genuine or perceived problems.

· The proposed changes will exclude the public and those who act in the interest of flying-foxes from any say in most decisions to disperse or destroy camps. This policy was developed in breach of an explicit commitment by the environment minister that flying-fox advocates would be consulted about any proposed changes in law and policy on flying-foxes. 

· The discussion document says that “Community education regarding flying-foxes is essential”, but the new policy disregard education, focusing instead on the “how to” of dispersal and roost destruction.
· The code of practice does not address under what circumstances it is justified to disperse camps, nor what should be considered in these decisions. It lacks any requirements to assess whether it is in the public interest to disperse or destroy a flying-fox camp, or to assess the risks of dispersal.
· The cumulative impacts of unmonitored approach undertaken at local government level will likely go unrecognised.
· The code of practice does not specify that the person in charge of a dispersal must have adequate knowledge of flying-foxes or be advised by someone with adequate knowledge to, for example, be able to distinguish dependent young or distressed flying-foxes.   The code of practice fails to specify that the ‘knowledgeable person’ must have authority to stop the dispersal. 

· The policy appears to place no value in the conservation or welfare of flying foxes, and wrongly assumes that there is an essential conflict between human health and wellbeing and flying-fox conservation and welfare. All are important and compatible.
· The proposed approach is highly simplistic, failing to address contributing issues such as food availability, habitat clearing and local planning (to protect existing roost sites and buffer areas). It does not address alternatives to dispersals such as camp ‘nudging’ roosts, the creation of buffers or alternative roost sites, and management to mitigate amenity impacts (such as barrier fencing to cut down noise, double glazing to cut down smell). 

